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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Wednesday 10 November 

Excursion to Country Club Casino kitchens 

and City Park (2N,2OB) 
 

Thursday 11 November 

Be Brave and Shave Presentation (Prep-6) 
 

Friday 12 November 

Pre Kinder Sessions 
 

Monday 15 November 

Athletics Carnival (Kinder-2) 
 

Friday 19 November  

Pre Kinder Sessions 
 

Wednesday 24 November 

Grade 6 Orientation Day 

(Riverside High School) 
 

Wednesday 24 November 

Grade 6 Parent Information Evening 

(Riverside High School) 
 

Thursday 25 November 

Schools Triathlon Challenge 

(Devonport Bluff) 
 

Thursday 25 November 

Dance Fever 
 

Thursday 25 November 

School Association Meeting 
 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 2021 

Term 4 

Monday 11 October - Thursday 16 December 
 

 

TERM DATES 2022 

Term 1 

Wednesday 09 February - Thursday 14 April 
 

 

 

Happy World Teachers Day 

Last Friday 29 October our 

Teaching Profession were 

celebrated across Australia. 

This is a great time to stop and 

reflect the impact teachers have 

on our lives. We all have that 

one teacher that made a huge impression, who challenged 

us and created the environment for us to be better than 

we thought we could be. Many of us can tell three or four 

stories about different teachers who helped shape us into 

who we are today. 

For all our children their first 

teachers are and always will be the 

m o s t  i m p o r t a n t …  Y O U ! 

Children's first teachers are their 

parents who nurture the 

deve lopmen t ,  bu i l d  t he i r 

vocabulary, engage and celebrate 

milestones. What you bring is a 

wealth of knowledge about who 

your children are and the 

aspirations they and you have for 

their futures. 

We share your aspirations and we are passionate about 

our partnership with you to ensure Trevallyn students are 

happy, successful and connected learners. 

 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

Rita Pearson in her Ted Talk tells us that, “Every child deserves a 

champion, an adult who will never give up on them, who understands 

the power of connection and insists they become the best they can 

possibly be.” 
 

 

It was said to me this week that it takes a village to raise a child, and 

for me this Rita Pearson quote not only sums up what families in our 

community do for our children, but the commitment I see from all 

our educators. Teachers that invest deeply with their time, thinking, and most of their hearts to ensure every child at 

Trevallyn not only has their champion at home but in their school and for their learning. 
 

 

Thank you Trevallyn Teachers, your professionalism, your commitment and your passion makes a huge difference to all 

our children. 
 

Thanks Trevallyn and HAPPY WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY! 

 

 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal  

Trevallyn Primary School 

The School Association met on the last Thursday of October and during the meeting we discussed the success of the 

open classrooms and how exciting it is to have the students, principal and teachers participating in the Be Brave and 

Shave this year.  Thank you to everyone who is participating in the event, including those who will be helping out on 

the day, we look forward to hearing about all the fun in the November meeting.   

During the August meeting and again in the October meeting, the committee spoke about the plans underway to 

review the Uniform Shop stock list, with a plan to not reorder some of the stock that is now rarely ordered. The 

uniform shop committee has also been in consultation with a number of students, who have recently been helping to 

review the stock list.  The committee also discussed how fortunate we been to have three very dedicated volunteers 

run the uniform shop for such a long time.  We need new volunteers to ensure we can continue to deliver 

this vital service of providing our school uniforms to our community. As a committee we are incredibly 

grateful to Farah, Elissa and Susan for all their time and wonderful work over the years managing all aspects of the 

uniform shop.  Everyone who has purchased from our uniform shop has benefitted from our three volunteers offering 

their time, and we are all thankful for their contribution to our school community.  We then would love to hear from 

anyone else in our school community who may be able to volunteer and carry on the good work from 2022.  Please 

let the office know if you are interested in helping out, or talk to our current volunteers for more information. 

Opening times can vary depending on your availability.   

In other news I am pleased to announce that David Badcock will be taking over the running of the Lego competition 

from 2022.  With this being my last year at Trevallyn Primary School, I am very happy that the competition which I 

have been running since 2014, will be able to continue.  I will leave this event with a lot of wonderful memories of all 

the creations that would come through the door each year, and I will miss all the excitement of the students and 

seeing how proud they are of their creations. I would like to thank the many parents who over the years have been 

tasked with transporting all the delicate creations, well done and thank you for being so calm under so much pressure, 

your efforts have been appreciated.  We have a number of parents leaving the committee this year, and in 2022 we 

would love to see some new members with new ideas joining the committee and continuing the good work that has 

been ongoing for so many years now. 

School Association Secretary 

Joanne Beswick 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 



GRADE 6 EXCURSION TO HOLLYBANK 

On Wednesday the Grade 6 students attended an excursion to Hollybank. The students participated in a bush walk, 

mountain bike riding and high ropes courses. All students had a great time and tested their courage on the day. 



WORLD HOMELESSNESS 

On Thursday 28 of October we organised a World Homelessness fundraiser. This fundraiser was to support the 

homeless people of Launceston. We went to every classroom telling the students about why we were doing this and 

when. We also asked everyone to wear something orange and to bring in a non-perishable food item as well. 
 

In the morning, everyone donated their food items outside the front of the office. Will and Charlie gave their support 

by helping stack boxes of food. This help was greatly needed and appreciated.   
 

We were so stunned by the amount of food that was donated. We are so grateful for everyone who donated food 

items and we say a big thankyou to everyone who was able to help with our fundraiser. In total we raised over 1000 

food items for the homeless. City Mission came to collect all the food on Thursday morning. All donations were given 

to City Mission - Safe Space Launceston. We are so grateful for all the donations and to see so many students wearing 

orange. It was a huge help. Again, thankyou to everyone that helped to make a difference. 

Chilli and Millie  



 



3/4 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 

Last weekend, on the 23rd and 24th of October the Grade 3-4’s competed in the Launceston Schools Basketball 

Tournament against numerous other Launceston schools. A fun time was had by all, with four Trevallyn teams 

competing ranging from Division 1 to Division 3. A real focus of the weekend was to have fun with our friends, 

participate and enjoy the game of basketball (a brand new sport for some players) and respect. The feedback we 

received from coaches from other schools demonstrated the wonderful and supportive approach our players all took 

this weekend, something we should be very proud of. We would especially like to thank all the volunteers who helped 

with coaching and supporting our teams. 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The Grade 3/4 and 5/6 Swimming Carnivals were held at Riverside pool on October 15. The conditions were cold, 

with the water being a great way to keep warm! The students competed in a range of novelty and traditional events 

with participation levels being excellent across all groups. Next year we are going to increase the time allocated to the 

carnival to allow for more races and events, which is a credit to all students involved. A huge thanks to the parent 

volunteers on the day, along with everyone who came along to support the event. It was great to see the Grade 3/4 

students getting a swimming carnival again! 



 



Prep-C Luci W, Henry P, Jett R, Sunny S 1-2 H Charlie, F Matilda P, Beau J, Sunni N 

Prep-M Hazel G, Declan H, Teddy C, Josh W 2 N Clover M, Isla M, Declan G 

Prep/1-S Luna M, Freddie G, Evan G, Ellie S 2 OB Chloe M, Oliver W, Nathaniel W, Izaak C 

1 RM Theo P, Evan Y, Addison T   

Congratulations to all these students. 

GRADE PREP -  2 ASSEMBLY AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY 03 NOVEMBER  

Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

Is your child missing clothing or a drink bottle? Our lost 

property is overflowing. Please ask your child to check in 

our lost property box for missing items. 

LOST PROPERTY 

Sport 
Versus  

12 November 

Venue  

12 November 

Versus  

19 November 

Venue  

19 November 

Tennis Punchbowl Tennis World East Launceston Tennis World 

Touch Football 
East Launceston v 

Norwood 
Trevallyn Punchbowl v  Trevallyn 

Speedball 
Norwood 

 
Norwood East Launceston East Launceston 

Basketball Youngtown Trevallyn Ravenswood Ravenswood 

Basketball Developers Norwood Norwood East Launceston East Launceston 

MTB 
 

 
Trevallyn  Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified via  Schoolzine 

 

5/6 SPORT - 12 NOVEMBER AND 19 NOVEMBER 

*TREVALLYN PARENTS ARE WELCOME AT TREVALLYN PRIMARY TO WATCH 5/6 SPORT* 

ASSEMBLY VISITORS 

REMINDER: Parent/guardians of award recipients who 

have been invited to assemblies are reminded to sign in at 

the office and receive your “Invited Guest” sticker. 


